
ANNOUNCEMENT 

March 19, 2020 

 
Court payment centers closed until further notice 

Closure is a precautionary measure against the spread of the COVID-19 virus  
 

In an additional precautionary measure to slow or stop the spread of the COVID-19 

virus, the Delaware Courts will no longer be accepting any in-person payments at 

any Delaware court facility. 

 

This means that the Filing and Payment Center at the Leonard L. Williams Justice 

Center in Wilmington; the Office of State Court Collections Enforcement 

(OSCCE) Central Collections Office in the Kent County Courthouse; the OSCCE 

Georgetown Office; and the OSCCE office at Northern New Castle Probation 

Office on Cherry Lane are all closed until further notice. 

 

Payments by phone are also suspended until further notice. 

 

Remote payments for any court-ordered financial assessments (such as restitution, 

statutory surcharges, fines and court costs) can still be made either online 

https://courts.delaware.gov/aoc/oscce/epayments.aspx or via OSCCE payment kiosks 

located throughout the state, depending on the availability of those locations (see 

list below). 

 

The Delaware Courts thank everyone for their continuing cooperation and patience 

during this public health emergency. 

 

--- 

 

Cash & Credit/Debit Payments Can Be Made at the Following OSCCE Payment 

Kiosk Locations (if those locations are open for business): 

 

Justice of the Peace Court 11 

2 Penns Way 

Suite 100A 

New Castle, DE 19720 

 

Delaware City DMV 

2101 Mid County Drive 

New Castle, DE 19720 

https://courts.delaware.gov/aoc/oscce/epayments.aspx


 

Dover DMV 

303 Transportation Circle 

Dover, DE 19903 

 

Georgetown DMV 

Georgetown State Service Center 

23737 DuPont Blvd. 

Georgetown, DE 19947 

 

Wilmington DMV 

2230 Hessler Blvd 

New Castle, DE 19720 

 

New Castle Probation Office 

26 Parkway Circle 

New Castle, DE 19720 

 

Seaford Probation Office 

Shipley State Service Center 

350 Virginia Ave 

Seaford, DE 19973 

  

 
 


